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Here History before it happens is announced.

Prophecy is being fulfilled every day and few see it.

The prophecy of America and Britian union during the last seven years
depicted in Revelation, must follow events consistent with it. Brexit
took Britian out of the Common Market, setting the stage for the Revived
Roman Empire of the Beast not including Britain, just as it wouldn’t
include America. But both Britain and America will unite under the “False
Prophet”. The US joining the Commonwealth is consistent as a forerunner
of that event.

 

Moreover, Trump getting Europe to pay to sustain and strengthen Nato, and
his talk of leaving it, is also consistent with being part of the Beast’s
Empire, and not Britain and America.

 

And Israel being in a time of peaceful existence, symbolically without
walls as in Ezekiel, would be the result of what is happening now with
Hamas, Hezbollah and Iran. They are being neutralized. Trump’s plan for
Gaza, is prefigure of what will happen during the Millennial kingdom. The
Abraham accords set the stage.

 

These events are consistent with prophecy. So far.

 

Also the Russia Ukraine war ended any possibility of Russia (Gog) joining
Europe. The Beast and Gog will fight each other for control of Israel.

 

The premise Britain and America are not in Bible prophecy violates the
principle Bible prophecy is always about Israel, and the nations that
affect it. No other nations affect modern Israel more than Britian and
the US.

 

This is one of the few sites that tell you what prophecy foretold, before
it happens.

https://endtimenews.net/why-end-time-news/


Angels are Corporeal, not spirits
written by Alfred Persson | March 22, 2025

Prior to The Fourth Lateran Council of 1215 AD, some in the church
believed angels had corporeal nature suited to the heavenly realm, that
they  were  not  immaterial  spirits.  Scripture  depicts  them  eating  and
drinking with Abraham, pulling Lot into the house and shuting the door,
wrestling with Jacob who held the angel fast and would not release Him,
sitting under a tree with Gideon, waking Peter up and helping him rise to
his feet. Angels can be unwittingly entertained by humans who believe
they are helping strangers.

 

“So he took butter and milk and the calf which he had prepared, and set
it before them; and he stood by them under the tree as they ate.”
Genesis 18:8

https://endtimenews.net/angels-are-corporeal-not-spirits/


10 But the men reached out their hands and pulled Lot into the house with
them, and shut the door. (Gen. 19:10 NKJ)

24 Then Jacob was left alone; and a Man wrestled with him until the
breaking of day. Now when He saw that He did not prevail against him, He
touched the socket of his hip; and the socket of Jacob’s hip was out of
joint as He wrestled with him.  And He said, “Let Me go, for the day
breaks.” But he said, “I will not let You go unless You bless me!” (Gen.
32:24-26 NKJ)

 “Now the Angel of the LORD came and sat under the terebinth tree which
was in Ophrah” In Judges 6:11

 Now behold, an angel of the Lord stood by him, and a light shone in the
prison; and he struck Peter on the side and raised him up” (Acts 12:7
NKJ)

 Do not forget to entertain strangers, for by so doing some have
unwittingly entertained angels. (Heb. 13:2 NKJ)

 

 

Hebrews  1:14  “ministering  spirits”  does  not  contradict  this,
metaphorically  angels  function  as  “ministering  spirits”,  its  not  a
statement about their essence. God wouldn’t have to “make them “spirits”
if they already were, neither is He making them literal fire  (Hebrews
1:7).   This  is  metaphorical  language  describing  them  as  swift  and
powerful, not defining their essence.

 

The theory they “materialize” physical  forms to interact with humans
isn’t taught in scripture and in fact contradicts God alone kills and
makes alive (Deut. 32:39) and that He alone has creative power  (Neh.
9:6).

 

Never does scripture depict angels or men changing their essence as they
cross dimensions into the other realm. Jacob saw angels climb down a
ladder, Elijah crossed over in a chariot through a whirlwind, Moses and
Elijah appeared on the  Mount of Transfiguration when the Kingdom was
present in power, John went through a door:

 Then he dreamed, and behold, a ladder was set up on the earth, and its
top reached to heaven; and there the angels of God were ascending and
descending on it. (Gen. 28:12 NKJ)

 Then it happened, as they continued on and talked, that suddenly a
chariot of fire appeared with horses of fire, and separated the two of



them; and Elijah went up by a whirlwind into heaven. (2 Ki. 2:11 NKJ)

 

And He said to them, “Assuredly, I say to you that there are some
standing here who will not taste death till they see the kingdom of God
present with power… And Elijah appeared to them with Moses, and they
were talking with Jesus. (Mk. 9:1, 4 )

 

After these things I looked, and behold, a door standing open in heaven.
And the first voice which I heard was like a trumpet speaking with me,
saying, “Come up here, and I will show you things which must take place
after this.” (Rev. 4:1 NKJ)

 

Jesus appeared in the midst of the disciples, he didn’t walk through
doors or walls. He said He was not a spirit and they touched His body
and He ate fish to prove He was physical:

 

36 Now as they said these things, Jesus Himself stood in the midst of
them, and said to them, “Peace to you.” But they were terrified and
frightened, and supposed they had seen a spirit. And He said to them,
“Why are you troubled? And why do doubts arise in your hearts? “Behold
My hands and My feet, that it is I Myself. Handle Me and see, for a
spirit does not have flesh and bones as you see I have.” When He had
said this, He showed them His hands and His feet. But while they still
did not believe for joy, and marveled, He said to them, “Have you any
food here?” So they gave Him a piece of a broiled fish and some
honeycomb. And He took it and ate in their presence. (Lk. 24:36-43 NKJ)

 

Christ said resurrected believers would be “equal to the angels” and as
they will rise physically from the dead in “supernatural bodies” it
follows angels also have corporeal nature that is “equal” to them.

 

Moreover, when Paul was discussing the various types of heaven bodies
that exist, they were all  physical “soma”, not spirit “pneuma”. The
resurrection body is a body infused with spirit, not immaterial spirit.
It is the same “physical body infused with spirit” that Christ has:

 

There are also celestial bodies and terrestrial bodies; but the glory of
the celestial is one, and the glory of the terrestrial is another. There



is one glory of the sun, another glory of the moon, and another glory of
the stars; for one star differs from another star in glory… It is sown a
natural body, it is raised a spiritual body. There is a natural body,
and there is a spiritual body. (1 Cor. 15:40-42, 44)

 

Spirits don’t get resurrected, physical bodies do.

 

For this reason Christians should not be surprised when Satan and his
fallen angels appear in physically in a fleet of UFO ships. They use
advanced technology to go from place to place. We see that in Ezekeil
chapter 1, and scripture expressly declares the stars fought Sisera from
heaven:

 

They fought from the heavens; The stars from their courses fought
against Sisera. (Jdg. 5:20 NKJ)

 

Then I looked, and behold, a whirlwind was coming out of the north, a
great cloud with raging fire engulfing itself; and brightness was all
around it and radiating out of its midst like the color of amber, out of
the midst of the fire. Also from within it came the likeness of four
living creatures. And this was their appearance: they had the likeness
of a man. Each one had four faces, and each one had four wings. Their
legs were straight, and the soles of their feet were like the soles of
calves’ feet. They sparkled like the color of burnished bronze. (Ezek.
1:4-7)

 

Regardless how one interprets the symbolism, the angel of the LORD is
depicted as seated in a craft that moves.

 

This is why UFOs do NOT prove ancient alien theory at all. Angels use
advanced technology. When Satan and his angels appear on earth after
Michael and his angels cast they out of heaven, it’s a strong delusion
they  are  extraterrestrial  beings,  a  Big  Lie  deception  of  epic
proportions.

 

 

 



Does the Bible teach there is a
Second  Chance  to  be  saved  by
Jesus?
written by Alfred Persson | March 22, 2025

Scriptural Evidence of Universal
Opportunity for Salvation in Jesus

“God is to us a God of deliverances; And to Yehovah the Lord belong
escapes from death.” (Ps. 68:20)

“Christ is the door to salvation. His sacrifice is for all—living and

https://endtimenews.net/does-the-bible-teach-a-second-chance/
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dead.”

What about those who never heard His name? Those who lived before Him?
Those  who  died  in  ignorance?  The  Bible  says  His  redemption  reaches
everyone, everywhere.

“The Lamb slain from the foundation of the world” (Rev. 13:8) offered
Himself once at the end of the ages to cover all sin—past, present, and
future  (Heb.  9:26).  All  face  death  and  judgment  (Heb.  9:27).  That
judgment isn’t bound by earthly time.

Peter says the Gospel was preached to the dead, so they might live by
God’s Spirit (1 Pet. 4:6). Jesus said the dead will hear His voice, and
those who listen will live (John 5:25). They will rise to life if they
respond with repentance (John 5:28-29).

Christ entered the heavenly holy place, securing eternal redemption for
all who believe. The dead who repent await His second coming. They have
passed judgment, live in God’s Spirit, and are free from torment, waiting
to rise with the church (1 Thess. 4:13-17; 1 Cor. 15:51-52).

Christ’s sacrifice is infinite and timeless. The Gospel is truly good
news for everyone, offering salvation even beyond the grave. This is the
promise: hope, redemption, and life for all who turn to Him. Simple.
Powerful. True.

6 For this reason the gospel was preached also to those who are dead,
that they might be judged according to men in the flesh, but live
according to God in the spirit. (1 Pet. 4:5-6> NKJ)

“Those who knowingly reject Christ in this life have no second chance.
For them, the door closes (Heb. 6:4-8).”

Ignorance of Christ may bring mercy. Jesus said, “Anyone who speaks a
word against the Son of Man, it will be forgiven” (Mt. 12:32). Those who
oppose Him without full knowledge might find forgiveness, even in the age
to come. But rejecting the Spirit’s work is final and unforgivable.

Salvation comes only through Christ. He said, “I am the way, the truth,
and the life. No one comes to the Father except through Me” (John 14:6).
This isn’t about luck or geography. All will hear the Gospel, whether in
life or beyond.

When the dead face judgment, God, who lives in eternity, applies Christ’s
sacrifice to those who respond (Isa. 57:15; Mk. 10:27). The offer is
clear:  forgiveness  for  the  ignorant,  but  no  pardon  for  those  who
knowingly turn away. Simple and final.

A  Survey  of  Scriptures  that  may  Support



Postmortem Opportunity for Salvation
Dt. 32:39 [#A]; 1Sam. 2:6 [#B]; 2Sam. 22:5-7 [#C]; Ps. 16:10-11 [#D]; Ps.
30:1-4 [#E]; Ps. 40:1-3 [#F]; Ps. 49:12-15 [#G]; Ps. 56:13 [#H]; Ps.
68:18-20 [#I]; Ps. 69:13-18 [#J]; Ps. 71:19-23 [#K]; Ps. 86:13 [#L]; Ps.
102:18-22 [#M]; Ps. 116:1-9 [#N]; Hos. 13:14 [#O]; Jon. 2:1-10 [#P]; Zec.
9:9-11 [#Q]; Mt. 12:30-32[#R]; John 5:28-29[#S]; Rm. 11:25-36[#T]; 1 Pt.
3:18-22[#U];  1  Pt.  4:6[#V];  1  Cor.  5:5[#W];  Eph.  4:8-10[#I];  Heb.
9:27-28[#X]; Rev. 20:11-15[#Y];Luke 16:19-31[#Z]; John 3:16-18[#ZA]

[#A]
I kill, and I make alive; I wound, and I heal

“I am He. I kill, and I make alive. I wound, and I heal. None can deliver
from My hand.”

God’s words are clear. He holds life and death in His hand. He judges, He
restores, and He alone has the power to save.

“Vengeance is Mine. Their foot shall slip in due time. The LORD will
judge His people and have compassion when their strength is gone. He will
say, ‘Where are your gods now? Let them save you.’ But I am He. I live
forever. I kill, and I make alive. I will render vengeance to My enemies
and repay those who hate Me.” (Deut. 32:35-41 NKJ)

Keil and Delitzsch see this as a metaphor for Israel’s restoration. But
the text speaks of more. It declares God’s ultimate sovereignty—over
life, death, judgment, and forgiveness. He is the one true God, above all
false idols.

This isn’t about a nation’s revival. It’s about God’s unmatched authority
to give life and take it, to wound and to heal. His judgment is final,
and His mercy is His alone to give. Simple, direct, and undeniable.

[#B]
He bringeth down to Sheol, and bringeth up

“The LORD kills and makes alive; He brings down to Sheol and raises up.”
(1 Sam. 2:6 NASB)

This shows God’s power over life and death, His rule over the grave. He
brings sinners low and raises the repentant. His authority reaches beyond
death.

Hannah’s words praise His justice. The proud are shattered, and the weak
grow strong. The full grow hungry, and the hungry are fed. The barren
bear children, and the fruitful fade.

The Lord makes poor and rich. He humbles and exalts. He lifts the poor
from the dust and sets them with nobles. The earth stands on pillars He
made.



He guards the faithful and silences the wicked in darkness. Strength does
not save a man. Those who fight God are broken. He thunders from heaven,
judges the earth, gives strength to His king, and raises His anointed. (1
Sam. 2:3-10)

God rules all—life, death, judgment, and restoration. The living and
Sheol alike answer to Him.

[#C]
The cords of Sheol surrounded me; the snares of Death confronted me

David praised God for rescue—from Sheol’s grip, from death’s snare. These
words show no chance of salvation after death.

“The waves of Death swept over me. The floods of Belial attacked me. The
cords of Sheol surrounded me. The snares of Death confronted me. In my
distress, I called to the LORD, to my God. He heard my voice from His
temple; my cry reached His ears.” (2 Sam. 22:5-7, JPS)

Death closed in. Worthless men struck like a storm. Sheol’s cords twisted
like a knot, ready to hold him forever. One mistake, and the snares of
death would claim him. But David cried out, and the LORD answered. He
saved him from death’s grip. God’s power to save is certain, even at the
edge of the grave.

[#D]
You will not leave my soul in Sheol, Nor will You allow Your Holy One to
see corruption.

David spoke as a prophet about the Messiah. As a man, he trusted this
promise for himself. He believed he would not be abandoned in Sheol
because the Messiah would rescue him. This is not about his sin or
postmortem salvation.

“My heart is glad, my glory rejoices, my flesh rests in hope. For You
will not leave my soul in Sheol, nor let Your Holy One see corruption.
You show me the path of life. In Your presence is fullness of joy; at
Your right hand, pleasures forevermore.” (Ps. 16:9-11 NKJ)

Peter confirmed this prophecy:

“David is dead and buried, his tomb is here. But as a prophet, he knew
God promised that one of his descendants would sit on the throne. He
foresaw the resurrection of Christ, that His soul was not left in Hades,
nor did His flesh see decay.” (Acts 2:29-31 NKJ)

David trusted in the Messiah’s victory over death. He believed his soul
would not remain in Sheol because Christ would rise. This hope let him
rest, knowing resurrection awaited him.

David did not expect to escape death like Enoch or Elijah. His hope was



not in avoiding death but in rising from it. His faith pointed to the
promise of life beyond Sheol, fulfilled in Christ.

[#E]
You have brought up my soul from Sheol

David spoke of repentance and deliverance. His words suggest salvation
even after death.

“A Psalm of David. A song for the temple’s dedication. I will praise
You, O LORD, for You lifted me up and did not let my enemies gloat. O
LORD my God, I cried to You, and You healed me. You brought my soul up
from Sheol. You restored my life from those who go down to the pit. Sing
praises to the LORD, you His saints, and give thanks to His holy name.”
(Ps. 30:1-4 ESV)

David believed he had died—or come close. He spoke of Sheol, the place of
no return, and praised God for pulling him back. This was no metaphor. It
was real. The word chayah, “to restore to life,” means just that. It
describes revival from death, not recovery from trouble.

Some see this as a near-death experience. David felt himself slipping
into Sheol, where hope ends and the pit claims the lost. But David’s
words carry weight. He wasn’t speaking in symbols. He praised God for an
actual rescue, a return from the edge—or beyond it.

To call this mere metaphor weakens the passage. David’s praise was for
what God had done, not for imagined relief. His testimony shows God’s
power to save, even after death. It speaks of postmortem salvation, a
truth David experienced firsthand.

If his words were only symbolic, his praise would ring hollow. But they
don’t. They tell of God’s hand reaching into Sheol and bringing life
back. It’s evidence of salvation, even from the grave.

[#F]
He also brought me up out of a horrible (07588 שָׁאוֹן sha’own) pit (0953
(tiyt טִיט 02916) clay (yaven יָוֵן 03121) bowr), Out of the miry בּוֹר

David’s words are simple but powerful. The “horrible pit” and “miry clay”
speak of Sheol, the depth of despair and separation from God. Rescue from
it means more than survival—it means forgiveness and salvation from death
itself.

“I waited patiently for the LORD. He turned to me and heard my cry. He
brought me up from a horrible pit, from the miry clay. He set my feet on
a rock and made my steps secure. He put a new song in my mouth, praise
to our God. Many will see it, fear, and trust in the LORD. Blessed is
the man who trusts in the LORD and does not turn to the proud or to
lies.” (Ps. 40:1-4 NKJ)



The pit is deep and bleak, a place where the wicked are lost. David’s
rescue shows God’s power to reach even there. It’s not just escape—it’s
salvation. His new song is a song of life, a song of redemption.

The rabbis said this pit is Gehenna, a place of utter loss. But David’s
story shows hope. God can lift the faithful from even the darkest depths.
His deliverance points to resurrection, the promise of life after death.

David’s new song is more than gratitude. It’s the sound of salvation. It
points to Christ, the rock of faith and hope. Others hear it and believe.
They see God’s saving power and turn from lies to truth.

David’s rescue is real. It’s a witness to God’s strength and a promise of
redemption. Even from the depths, God can save. The rock beneath David’s
feet foreshadows Christ, the foundation of all salvation.

[#G]
God will redeem my soul from the power of Sheol

“God will redeem my soul from Sheol. He will receive me.”

Redemption follows repentance and obedience. This text speaks plainly of
salvation after death.

“The foolish go to Sheol, and those who follow them do the same. Like
sheep, they are appointed for Sheol, with Death as their shepherd. The
upright will rule over them in the morning. Their forms will waste away
in Sheol, with no home left. But God will redeem my soul from Sheol’s
power. He will receive me.” (Ps. 49:13-15 NAS)

Sheol holds the unrighteous forever. Death is their shepherd, leading
them to decay. They fade into shadows, consumed by eternal night. But for
the righteous, it is different. God redeems them from Sheol. He brings
them into His presence. Morning comes for them, and with it, victory over
Death.

If God did not rescue the righteous from Sheol, this promise would be
empty—worse, it would mock His care. A man who leaves everything in his
cellar to rot cannot be praised for his concern. To praise God for
redemption while denying it would be the same.

This psalm teaches postmortem deliverance. The righteous are not left in
Sheol. God redeems them, proving His power over death and His love for
His own.

[#H]

For You have delivered my soul from death. Have You not kept my feet
from falling, That I may walk before God In the light of the living?
(Ps. 56:13 NKJ)

“God has delivered my soul from death, the death the sinful die.”



Deliverance happens before Sheol. This does not speak of salvation after
death.

The Targums, Aramaic translations of the Hebrew Bible, add meaning to
help  the  common  people  understand.  In  Edward  Cook’s  translation,
italicized words show how Jews understood David’s psalm:

“For You have delivered my soul from the death that the sinful die,
indeed, my feet from stumbling through sin, so that I will walk before
the LORD in the Garden of Eden to behold the light of the righteous.”
(Ps. 56:14 Targum)

David thanked God for saving him from the second death, the one the
wicked never escape. He believed he would rise again to walk in God’s
light among the living. His deliverance was complete—before Sheol, not
after.

[#I]
To GOD the Lord belong escapes from death

“To God belong escapes from death.”

David speaks of Christ’s triumph. He ascended on high, leading captives
free and giving gifts to men. But without repentance, this cannot mean
salvation after death.

“You have ascended on high. You have led captivity captive. You have
received gifts among men, even from the rebellious, that the LORD God
might  dwell  there.  Blessed  be  the  Lord,  who  daily  loads  us  with
benefits, the God of our salvation! To GOD the Lord belong escapes from
death.” (Ps. 68:18-20 NKJ)

Paul expands this prophecy. Christ first descended into the earth, then
ascended far above the heavens to fill all things. He blesses His church
with gifts—apostles, prophets, teachers—to prepare His people, so God
might dwell among them.

“But to each one of us, grace was given according to the measure of
Christ’s gift. Therefore He says: ‘When He ascended on high, He led
captivity captive, and gave gifts to men.’ (Now this, ‘He ascended’—what
does it mean but that He also first descended into the lower parts of
the earth? He who descended is also the One who ascended far above all
the heavens, that He might fill all things.)” (Eph. 4:7-10 NKJ)

This speaks of Christ’s victory over death, fulfilling David’s words.
Yet, escape from death is not for all. It is for those who answer with
repentance and a good conscience toward God. Without that, there is no
postmortem salvation.

Christ conquered death and offers life. He equips His people to grow into
unity and fullness in Him. This victory is both now and in the end, but



always tied to repentance and faith.

[#J]

And let not the pit shut its mouth on me.

“Do not let the pit close its mouth on me.”

The  psalmist  cries  for  mercy  from  the  depths.  This  is  a  plea  for
salvation after entering the pit, implying postmortem forgiveness.

“Let not the floodwaters overwhelm me. Do not let the deep swallow me
up, nor the pit shut its mouth on me. Hear me, O LORD, for Your
lovingkindness is good. Turn to me with Your tender mercies. Do not hide
Your face from Your servant, for I am in trouble. Hear me quickly. Draw
near to my soul and redeem it. Deliver me from my enemies.” (Ps.
69:15-18 NKJ)

The psalmist calls out from despair. He knows God’s mercy is great, even
in the depths. He believes redemption is still possible. His cry from the
pit shows faith that God can save, even when all seems lost. This is the
hope of salvation beyond death, the power of God to redeem from the
grave.

[#K]
Revive me again…bring me up again from the depths of the earth.

“You have shown me troubles, but You will revive me. You will bring me up
from the depths of the earth.”

David reflects on his trials. He trusts God to forgive, to quicken his
soul, and to lift him from Sheol. This implies salvation even after
death.

“You, who have shown me great and severe troubles, will revive me again
and bring me up again from the depths of the earth.” (Ps. 71:20 NKJ)

Some translations read “us” instead of “me,” shifting the focus from a
personal plea to a national one. Most stick with “me,” tying the psalm to
David. As an old man, David recalls his struggles, the troubles caused by
his sin, and God’s mercy in delivering him.

God’s past deliverance inspires David’s confidence. He trusts that the
same God who raised him once will do so again, even from Sheol. Whether
the voice is David’s or the nation’s, the meaning is clear: God’s power
to revive reaches beyond the grave. Postmortem salvation is implicit,
rooted in God’s mercy and love.

[#L]
You have delivered my soul from the depths of Sheol

“Great is Your mercy. You have delivered my soul from Sheol.”



The psalmist praises God’s unmatched power. His mercy and works are
unlike any other. This implies forgiveness of sin and salvation, even
after death.

“Among the gods, there is none like You, O Lord. No works are like
Yours. All nations You have made will come and worship You, O Lord, and
glorify Your name. For You are great and do wondrous things; You alone
are God. Teach me Your way, O LORD, that I may walk in Your truth. Unite
my heart to fear Your name. I will praise You, O Lord my God, with all
my heart and glorify Your name forever. For great is Your mercy toward
me, and You have delivered my soul from the depths of Sheol.” (Ps.
86:8-13 NKJ)

God is the Worker of Wonders, the one who performs impossibilities. He
delivers souls from Sheol, acts no other can achieve. To call Him “Worker
of Wonders” but deny His saving power would mock His name. His mercy and
deliverance are real. They reach even into the depths, giving hope to
those who repent. This is salvation beyond death, proof of His greatness
and love.

[#M]
To release those appointed to death.

“The  LORD  will  build  Zion  and  appear  in  glory.  He  will  hear  the
prisoner’s groaning and free those appointed to death.”

This is a prophecy of Christ’s return, not postmortem salvation.

“The LORD shall build Zion. He shall appear in glory. He will regard the
prayer of the destitute and not despise it. This will be written for
future generations, for a people yet to be created to praise the LORD.
He looked down from His sanctuary, from heaven He viewed the earth, to
hear the groaning of the prisoner and release those appointed to death,
to declare the name of the LORD in Zion and His praise in Jerusalem when
peoples and kingdoms gather to serve the LORD.” (Ps. 102:16-22 NKJ)

This speaks of Christ’s second coming, when Zion is restored and the
nations gather. The groaning of prisoners and release from death are tied
to His glory at the end of the age. It is about the creation of the New
Testament  Church,  Jew  and  Gentile  united,  to  declare  His  name  in
Jerusalem. This is not about salvation after death but the triumph of the
Messiah.

[#N]

The pains of death surrounded me, And the pangs of Sheol laid hold of me.

“God heard me in Sheol. He delivered my soul from death.”

David speaks of God’s mercy. He recalls a near-death or after-death
rescue. He called, and God saved him.



“I love the LORD because He heard my cry. The pains of death surrounded
me. Sheol gripped me with trouble and sorrow. I called to the LORD: ‘O
LORD, save my soul!’ Gracious is the LORD, and righteous. He saved me
when I was brought low. He delivered my soul from death, my eyes from
tears, and my feet from falling. I will walk before the LORD in the land
of the living.” (Ps. 116:1-9 NKJ)

David’s prayer shifts to the future. Jewish scholars saw in this a
promise for future generations—a hope of resurrection on the Day of
Judgment. The rabbis linked David’s words to the deliverance of souls
from Gehenna, salvation for the righteous from Sheol.

The school of Hillel taught that God’s mercy tips the scale. Those who
are neither perfectly righteous nor wicked may rise from Gehenna through
divine mercy. David’s psalm supports this, speaking of God’s power to
save even from the depths.

David’s testimony isn’t just about his own salvation. It’s a promise of
hope for others—salvation for the repentant, even after death. God hears,
even in Sheol. God saves.

[#O]

I will ransom them from the power of the grave; I will redeem them from
death

“I will ransom them from the power of the grave. I will redeem them from
death.”

God speaks with authority. He promises to save His people, even from
Sheol. Postmortem salvation is clear.

“I will ransom them from the power of the grave; I will redeem them from
death. O Death, I will be your plagues! O Grave, I will be your
destruction! Pity is hidden from My eyes.” (Hos. 13:14 NKJ)

This is no question. It is a declaration of victory over death and the
grave. Keil and Delitzsch reject any attempt to weaken the promise into
doubt. The text affirms that God will rescue those in the realm of the
dead and bring them back to life.

Paul later cites this passage in 1 Corinthians 15:55, proclaiming that
death will be swallowed up in victory. The prophet’s words, written for
Israel, extend to all who trust in God. The promise is clear: Sheol will
lose its hold, and death will be defeated.

This is more than poetic hope. It is a declaration of God’s power. He
will redeem His people, not just from earthly peril but from the depths
of Sheol itself. This is salvation, full and final.

[#P]



Out of the belly of Sheol I cried, And You heard my voice.

“Out of the belly of Sheol, I cried, and You heard me.”

Jonah believed God could save even from Sheol. His prayer is clear. He
saw his time in the fish as like death, and his deliverance as salvation
from the grave.

“Then Jonah prayed to the LORD his God from the fish’s belly. He said:
‘I cried out to the LORD because of my affliction, and He answered me.
Out of the belly of Sheol I cried, and You heard my voice. You cast me
into the deep, into the heart of the seas. The waters surrounded me. The
deep closed around me. Yet You brought up my life from the pit, O LORD,
my God.'” (Jon. 2:1-6 NKJ)

If God didn’t deliver souls from Sheol, Jonah’s praise would be empty and
insulting. But he knew God’s power to save, even from the depths. His
prayer shows repentance, trust, and hope in salvation beyond death.

Jewish  scholars  in  Christ’s  time  understood  Sheol’s  reality  and  the
possibility of deliverance. They called it a section of Gehenna, where
Jonah’s cry was heard. Jonah’s experience wasn’t just survival—it was a
metaphor for redemption, even in the grave.

Jonah’s prayer speaks of God’s mercy, power, and salvation. He believed,
and he was saved. The same hope reaches to all who call on the LORD, even
from the depths.

[#Q]
Because of the blood of your covenant, I will set your prisoners free
from the waterless pit.

“Because of the blood of your covenant, I will set your prisoners free
from the waterless pit.”

The prophecy of Zechariah points to Christ’s sacrifice. His blood frees
the captives, even those in Sheol. This is postmortem salvation.

“Rejoice greatly, O daughter of Zion! Shout, O daughter of Jerusalem!
Behold, your King is coming to you; He is just and having salvation,
lowly and riding on a donkey. I will set your prisoners free from the
waterless pit because of the blood of your covenant.” (Zech. 9:9-11 NKJ)

Christ’s first coming is shown, lowly on a donkey. Then it flashes
forward to His triumph, where His blood redeems the dead, raising them
from the pit. This is no metaphor. The waterless pit is Sheol, and His
blood breaks its chains.

The New Covenant in Christ’s blood brings freedom and life. The dead in
Christ are raised at His second coming, freed from Hades to reign with
Him. This double portion is their reward, as priests and kings, sharing



in His triumph.

Paul echoes this in Romans: “The Deliverer will come out of Zion, and He
will turn away ungodliness. This is My covenant, when I take away their
sins.” Christ’s sacrifice saves, His mercy reaches all, and even the dead
are set free.
[#R]
“Therefore I say to you, every sin and blasphemy will be forgiven men…in
the age to come.”

“Every sin will be forgiven, except blasphemy against the Spirit. That
won’t be forgiven, not in this age or the age to come.”

Jesus spoke plainly. Sins committed in ignorance can be forgiven. Those
who reject Him as the Son of Man, seeing only His humanity, can find
mercy. But blasphemy against the Holy Spirit, whose power was fully
revealed, is eternal and unforgivable.

“If you are not with Me, you are against Me. Every sin and blasphemy
will be forgiven, but blasphemy against the Spirit will not. Anyone who
speaks against the Son of Man will be forgiven, but whoever speaks
against the Holy Spirit will not be forgiven, in this age or the age to
come.” (Matt. 12:30-32 NKJ)

The age to come begins when Christ returns. Those who died in ignorance
of Him will be forgiven their sins, even blasphemy against His humanity.
If they obey the gospel preached to them, they will rise to life when He
appears a second time for salvation.

But  there  is  no  forgiveness  for  eternal  sins—blasphemy  against  the
Spirit, leading others into sin, or worshiping the Beast. These sins
condemn forever.

This teaching shows hope for the ignorant, even after death. Forgiveness
in the age to come means postmortem salvation for those who turn to
Christ. But it also draws a clear line: for some sins, there is no
return.

[#S]
all that are in the graves shall hear his voice (ἀκούσονται τῆς φωνῆς),
And shall come forth; they that have done (ποιήσαντες aorist participle)
good, unto the resurrection of life

“The dead will hear His voice and live.”

Jesus spoke of life after death. The dead in their graves will hear His
voice. Those who obey will rise to life. Those who don’t will face
judgment.

“For as the Father raises the dead and gives them life, even so the Son
gives life to whom He will. The hour is coming when the dead will hear
the voice of the Son of God, and those who hear will live. All who are



in the graves will hear His voice and come forth—those who have done
good to the resurrection of life, and those who have done evil to the
resurrection of damnation.” (John 5:21-29 KJV)

The judgment depends on their response. The dead, still in Sheol, will
act when they hear Him. Those who obey rise to life. Those who reject Him
rise to condemnation.

The Greek shows this clearly. The aorist participles for “done” mean
actions completed after hearing His voice. The dead in the graves still
have a choice. This is salvation offered even after death.

Jesus declares it plainly. The Father gives life, and the Son will raise
the dead. Judgment comes, but so does mercy for those who listen and
obey. Postmortem salvation is real, for His voice reaches even the grave.

[#T]
And so all Israel will be saved, as it is written: “The Deliverer will
come out of Zion, And He will turn away ungodliness from Jacob.”

“The Deliverer will come out of Zion and turn away ungodliness from
Jacob.”

Paul speaks of Israel’s salvation. It comes long after many have died.
Postmortem mercy is clear.

“Blindness has happened to Israel until the fullness of the Gentiles
comes  in.  Then  all  Israel  will  be  saved,  as  it  is  written:  ‘The
Deliverer will come out of Zion and take away their sins.’ God’s gifts
and calling are irrevocable. As you once disobeyed but found mercy, so
will they. God has committed all to disobedience, that He might have
mercy on all.” (Rom. 11:25-32 NKJ)

The promise doesn’t end in death. At Christ’s second coming, Israel will
find  mercy,  just  as  the  Gentiles  did.  Enemies  of  the  gospel,  once
disobedient, will be saved when they repent and believe.

This is God’s plan—unsearchable, beyond understanding. His mercy reaches
past life into death. The Deliverer comes, and all who turn to Him will
live.

[#U]
“He went and preached to the spirits in prison”

“Christ preached to the spirits in prison. Those who obeyed found life.”

Peter connects Christ’s preaching to spirits in prison with the church’s
salvation.  The  disobedient  from  Noah’s  time  heard  His  voice  and
responded,  just  as  the  church  responds  in  baptism.

“Christ suffered once for sins, the just for the unjust, to bring us to
God. He was put to death in the flesh but made alive by the Spirit, by



whom He went and preached to the spirits in prison—those who were
disobedient in Noah’s days. Eight souls were saved through water. This
is like baptism, which now saves us, not by washing the body but by the
answer of a good conscience toward God, through the resurrection of
Jesus Christ.” (1 Pet. 3:18-22 NKJ)

Christ descended into the depths, proclaiming liberty to captives. The
formerly disobedient responded with faith, rising to new life, just as
baptism signifies for the church. Both point to salvation through His
resurrection.

David spoke of this descent: “You turned and revived me, bringing me up
from the depths of the earth.” (Ps. 71:20 Septuagint) Christ’s soul did
not perish in Sheol. The Spirit gave it life, making Him the firstborn
from the dead. In the Spirit, He preached to those imprisoned, offering
salvation.

Peter’s  comparison  is  clear.  The  response  of  the  spirits  mirrors
baptism—not water, but faith and repentance. Those who believed rose to
new life, joining the church in Christ’s triumph. This passage shows
postmortem  salvation  for  the  willing,  a  victory  over  death  and
disobedience.

[#V]
For this reason the gospel was preached also to those who are dead

“The gospel was preached to the dead so they might live according to God
in the Spirit.”

Peter says it plainly. Christ preached to the dead. They were judged for
their deeds in life but could live again by God’s Spirit. Postmortem
salvation is real.

“For this reason, the gospel was preached to those who are dead, so they
might be judged according to men in the flesh but live according to God
in the Spirit.” (1 Pet. 4:5-6)

The dead heard the truth, free from delusion and ignorance. They were
judged for their deeds but given a chance to respond. Those who answered
with a good conscience toward God were made alive by the Spirit, living
in hope while awaiting Christ’s return.

This wasn’t metaphorical. The Spirit gave life to souls once trapped as
shadows of themselves in Sheol. They lived in the Spirit, unaffected by
torment, awaiting salvation with the rest of the church at Christ’s
second coming.

The  simplicity  of  this  truth  cuts  through  confusion.  Christ  is  the
firstfruits, showing the way for all—even those who died unsaved but
later  believed.  The  gospel’s  reach  extends  beyond  life,  offering
salvation even in death.



[#W]
“that his spirit may be saved in the day of the Lord Jesus.”

“Deliver him to Satan for the destruction of the flesh, so his spirit may
be saved on the day of the Lord.”

Paul saw hope even in death. The sinner faced judgment, but his spirit
could still be saved at Christ’s return. This shows postmortem salvation.

“Destruction of the flesh” means death. “The day of the Lord” is the
moment of Christ’s second coming, when the church is raptured and the
dead are raised (1 Thess. 4:13-18; 1 Cor. 15:51-54).

Paul believed this man could be saved, even after death, when Christ
comes again. The chance for repentance and salvation extends beyond the
grave. Simple. Clear. Powerful.

[#X]
It is appointed for men to die once, but after this the judgment

“Men die once, then comes judgment. Christ, offered once for sin, will
appear again to save those who eagerly wait for Him.”

The writer of Hebrews speaks plainly. After death, there is judgment.
Among the judged are those who wait for Christ, hoping for salvation.
This implies postmortem salvation.

“Inasmuch as it is appointed for men to die once and after this,
judgment, so Christ, having been offered once to bear the sins of many,
will appear a second time, not to deal with sin but to bring salvation
to those who are waiting for Him.” (Heb. 9:27-28)

Christ’s sacrifice transcends time and space. Unlike the old covenant’s
endless sacrifices, His offering was once, for all people, for all time.
The gospel is preached even to the dead, giving them a chance to believe,
repent, and live according to God’s Spirit (1 Pet. 4:5-6).

The New Covenant reaches beyond death. Those who hear and respond pass
through judgment and wait for Christ’s return. His sacrifice is enough to
save all who turn to Him, even after death. This is the promise of
salvation, universal and eternal. Simple. Powerful. True.

[#Y]
” And another book was opened, which is the Book of Life”

“The dead stand before the throne. Books are opened, and the Book of Life
is among them. Names are written, and judgment follows.”

Revelation shows names added to the Book of Life on Judgment Day. This
implies postmortem salvation for those judged worthy.

“I saw the dead, small and great, standing before God. Books were
opened, and another book was opened, the Book of Life. The dead were



judged according to their works, written in the books. The sea, Death,
and Hades gave up their dead, and each was judged. Anyone not found in
the Book of Life was cast into the lake of fire.” (Rev. 20:11-15 NKJ)

This matches ancient Jewish belief. The righteous are already written in
the Book of Life. The wicked are blotted out. But the middling—the
undecided—have their names inscribed based on their deeds and repentance.
Malachi called it the “Book of Remembrance” for those who feared God.

The Book of Life is opened on Judgment Day to add names, not just to
confirm them. Those who feared and obeyed are spared. Those who refused
are not. This understanding was clear in the first century and aligns
with the teachings of Jesus and Paul.

Judgment Day offers hope, even for the middling. It is not the final
sealing of fates but a day where some are written into life, showing
God’s justice and mercy.

[#Z]

If  they  do  not  hear  Moses  and  the  prophets,  neither  will  they  be
persuaded.

“The rich man lifted his eyes in Hades. He was in torment but still
called Abraham ‘Father.'”

Jesus told the story plainly. The rich man, suffering in Hades, was not
beyond hope. His torment was not final but revealed truth, sorrow, and
regret.

The rich man showed no hatred, no blasphemy. He called Abraham “Father”
and sought mercy. Abraham called him “son,” a word of affection. This was
not the language of eternal condemnation. Even Abraham and the redeemed
longed to cross into Hades to ease his suffering, implying redemption was
still possible.

The torment was mental anguish, not the fiery pain of hell. The rich man
asked only for a drop of water, not for escape. The word used for
“torment”  (basanos)  means  testing,  like  refining  gold  to  reveal  its
purity. The flame was the flame of God’s judgment, a purging fire to
bring truth to the surface.

This  imagery  points  to  cleansing,  not  retribution.  The  rich  man’s
suffering, like the refiner’s fire, was designed to strip away delusion
and sin. If he believed, even in Hades, he could be saved.

The parable is clear. Torment in Hades is not the end. It’s a chance to
face the truth, to repent, and to hope for salvation when Christ comes
again. The story holds the promise of redemption, even beyond the grave.

[#ZA]



that the world (2889 κόσμος kosmos) through Him might be saved.

“God so loved the world, He gave His only Son to save it. Not part of
it—all of it.”

Christ came for the whole kosmos, all humanity, living and dead. His
sacrifice holds infinite value, enough to redeem everyone. Excluding the
dead from salvation would diminish its worth.

“For God so loved the world that He gave His only begotten Son, that
whoever believes in Him should not perish but have everlasting life. For
God did not send His Son to condemn the world, but that the world
through Him might be saved.” (John 3:16-17 NKJ)

The kosmos includes the living and those in the realm of the dead. Christ
descended into the depths, preaching to the spirits in prison, offering
salvation to all (1 Pet. 3:18-22). His blood reconciles everything, seen
and unseen, through the cross (Col. 1:20).

If salvation only reached the living, billions would be left out. That
would make God’s sacrifice seem insufficient. But God sent His Son for
everyone, to set captives free—those bound by sin, those in the grave.

The kosmos He came to save is the entire creation. Living or dead, all
are called to believe, to be judged, and to live according to God. His
love reaches everywhere, even the depths. That is the measure of Christ’s
redemption—full, infinite, and complete.

Addendum

Chronology of Judgments/Resurrections

Paul’s summary of main events will be followed by a more detailed list:

20 But now Christ is risen from the dead, and has become the firstfruits
of those who have fallen asleep.
21 For since by man came death, by Man also came the resurrection of the
dead.
22 For as in Adam all die, even so in Christ all shall be made alive.
23 But each one in his own order: Christ the firstfruits, afterward
those who are Christ’s at His coming.
24 Then comes the end, when He delivers the kingdom to God the Father,
when He puts an end to all rule and all authority and power.
25 For He must reign till He has put all enemies under His feet.
26 The last enemy that will be destroyed is death. (1 Cor. 15:20-26 NKJ)

During Christ’s Second Coming just before He enters Jerusalem all the
dead in Christ, whether they came with Him or rise from Hades, take part
in the First Resurrection-Rapture of the Church (Heb. 9:28; 1 Thess.
4:13-18; 5:1-4; 2 Thess. 2:1-4; 1 Cor. 5:5, 15:51-54; Rev. 14:12-16;
20:4-6).



When Christ enters Jerusalem judgment begins first with the House of God.
All the Sheep and Goats of Christendom from every nation, who weren’t
born again are judged if they came to the aid of Christ’s brethren during
the Great Tribulation. The Sheep who did vicariously “receive Christ”
join the kings and priests seated with Christ receiving a “supernatural
body” just like Christ and His brethren have. The goats who did nothing
to aid persecuted Christians are cast into Gehenna Fire (Mt. 25:31-46;
13:36-42).

Immediately after or perhaps during that judgment Christ’s angels gather
all the irredeemably wicked and followers of the Beast and cast them into
Gehenna fire (Mt. 13:47-50).

The rest of humanity enter Christ’s millennial Kingdom unchanged except
they do not grow old or get sick. They repopulate the earth and Christ’s
brethren reign over them as kings and priests for a thousand years (Rev.
20:4-6).

Satan is released from his prison to deceive the earth once more; God
sends them such a strong delusion (2 Th. 2:11) like hooks drawing Gog and
Magog to their doom (Rev. 20:1-10; Ezek. 38:4; 30:2) Fire from heaven
consumes them implying they are cast into Gehenna fire, aka “Lake of
Fire”.

Yehovah God in Compound Unity sits in the Great White Throne but it is
Jesus Christ God the Son who does the judging.

The first is a judgment of the survivors of the Millennial Kingdom. If
their deeds and works merit their names being written into the book of
life.

Then the Rich Man and all still in hades rise and if they repented after
being purged of all wickedness and with their restored free will choose
to obey Christ as LORD, their names are then written in the book of life.

But the irredeemably wicked are not written into the book of life and so
are cast into Gehenna Fire, also known as the Lake of Fire. It is the
second death from which there is no return.

The wicked cast into the lake of fire must have been the majority raised
from hades as the vision of them being cast into the lake of fire is
emphasized by John (Rev. 20:15).

All found written in the book of life during the Great White Throne
judgment eye are given immortal supernatural bodies and join Christ and
His brethren as they enter the New Heavens and New Earth. New Jerusalem
descends onto the earth and God dwells among mankind, He in us and we in
Him (Rev. 21-22).

ADDENDUM

A theory why most of the Christian Church lost this first century concept



of salvation after death.

The  Gentile  Church  became  confused  about  eschatology  when  Aramaic
Palestinian  Jews  vanished  from  it.  The  Roman  Empire  dispersed  that
culture, only a remnant of Jews remembered what it was. Many uniquely
Jewish concepts became unknown.

We see the change when Christian scholar Clement of Alexandria (150-215),
who retired to live with the Bishop of the Jerusalem at the end of his
life, says:

So I think it is demonstrated that God (being good) and the Lord (being
powerful) both save with a righteousness and equality that extends to
all who turn to God, whether here or elsewhere. For it is not here alone
that the active power of God is present. Rather, it is everywhere and is
always at work.… For it is not right that those persons [who died before
Christ] should be condemned without trial, and that those alone who
lived  after  His  coming  should  have  the  advantage  of  the  divine
righteousness. Clement of Alexandria (c. 195, EE Eastern), 2.491. Dead,
Intermediate State of The. (1998). In D. W. Bercot (Ed.), A Dictionary
of Early Christian Beliefs: A Reference Guide to More than 700 Topics
Discussed by the Early Church Fathers (p. 192). Hendrickson Publishers.

The  Catholic  doctrine  of  Purgatory  is  a  corruption  of  early  Jewish
Christian concepts that saw Hades as an intermediate place for the dead
that wasn’t necessarily a place of punishment but rather a shadowy realm
where souls awaited their final fate. First Century Palestinian Jews
believed the dead could undergo purification or purgation in preparation
for their eventual resurrection or judgment. NT scripture is in agreement
plainly stating the dead will rise from Hades and it will cease to exist:

13 The sea gave up the dead who were in it, and Death and Hades
delivered up the dead who were in them. And they were judged, each one
according to his works.
14 Then Death and Hades were cast into the lake of fire. This is the
second death. (Rev. 20:13-14 NKJ)

Christ our Teacher (Mt. 23:8) agrees:

25 “Most assuredly, I say to you, the hour is coming, and now is, when
the dead will hear the voice of the Son of God; and those who hear will
live.
26 “For as the Father has life in Himself, so He has granted the Son to
have life in Himself,
27 “and has given Him authority to execute judgment also, because He is
the Son of Man.
28 “Do not marvel at this; for the hour is coming in which all who are
in the graves will hear His voice
29 “and come forth– those who have done good, to the resurrection of
life, and those who have done evil, to the resurrection of condemnation.



(Jn. 5:25-29 NKJ)

All the dead “in the graves” who obediently “hear” God’s voice will rise
in “the resurrection of life” but those who do not “hear” obediently will
rise “to the resurrection of condemnation” (John 5:25, 29).

It is written:

He will sit as a refiner and a purifier of silver; He will purify the
sons of Levi, And purge them as gold and silver, That they may offer to
the LORD An offering in righteousness. (Mal. 3:3 NKJ)

Levi’s descendants are God’s first fruits (Num. 3:41), as God does for
them He will do for all who obey the gospel preached ALSO to the dead
that they may live according to God (1 Pet. 4:6):

6 For this reason the gospel was preached also to those who are dead,
that they might be judged according to men in the flesh, but live
according to God in the spirit. (1 Pet. 4:6 NKJ)

For there is no partiality with God (Rom. 2:11 NKJ)

The reason why the “Book of Life” is open during the Great White Throne
Judgment is to write the names of those redeemed from Hades in it:

11 Then I saw a great white throne and Him who sat on it, from whose
face the earth and the heaven fled away. And there was found no place
for them.
12 And I saw the dead, small and great, standing before God, and books
were opened. And another book was opened, which is the Book of Life. And
the dead were judged according to their works, by the things which were
written in the books.
13 The sea gave up the dead who were in it, and Death and Hades
delivered up the dead who were in them. And they were judged, each one
according to his works.
14 Then Death and Hades were cast into the lake of fire. This is the
second death.
15 And anyone not found written in the Book of Life was cast into the
lake of fire. (Rev. 20:11-15 NKJ)

COMPARE the teaching of the school of Hillel in Christ’s day:

[I.15 A] Said R. Kruspedai said R. Yohanan, “Three books are opened [by
God] on the New Year: one for the thoroughly wicked, one for the
thoroughly righteous, and one for middling [people].
“The  thoroughly  righteous  immediately  are  inscribed  and  sealed  for
[continued] life.
[C] “The thoroughly wicked immediately are inscribed and sealed for
death.



[D] “Middling [people] are left hanging from New Year until the Day of
Atonement.
[E] “If they [are found to have] merit, they are inscribed for life.
[F] “If they [are found] not [to have] merit, they are inscribed for
death.”
[G] Said R. Abin, “What is the Scriptural [foundation for this]? [Ps.
69:28 states]: ‘Let them be blotted out of the book of the living. Let
them not be inscribed among the righteous.’ ‘Let them be blotted out of
the book’-this refers to the book of the thoroughly wicked. ‘[… of the]
living’-this refers to the book of the righteous. ‘Let them not be
inscribed among the righteous’-this refers to the book of middling
[people].”-Neusner, J. (2011). The Babylonian Talmud: A Translation and
Commentary (Vol. 6b, p. 83). Peabody, MA: Hendrickson Publishers

It is inconsistent with sound hermeneutic exegetes ignore 1st century
Jewish Tradition, which Paul the apostle was immersed in (Acts 23:6;
26:4-6) and some of which our LORD Jesus described as “treasure”:

Then He said to them, “Therefore every scribe instructed concerning the
kingdom of heaven is like a householder who brings out of his treasure
things new and old.” (Matt. 13:52 NKJ)

If everything the Pharisees taught was wrong Jesus would have said so.
Instead, we read:

1 Then Jesus spoke to the multitudes and to His disciples,
2 saying: “The scribes and the Pharisees sit in Moses’ seat.
3 “Therefore whatever they tell you to observe, that observe and do, but
do not do according to their works; for they say, and do not do (Matt.
23:1-3 NKJ)

A likely reason for God using Paul to write most of the NT was his
expertise in 1st century Judaism:

6 But when Paul perceived that one part were Sadducees and the other
Pharisees, he cried out in the council, “Men and brethren, I am a
Pharisee, the son of a Pharisee; concerning the hope and resurrection of
the dead I am being judged!” (Acts 23:6; 26:4-6)

4 “So then, all Jews know my manner of life from my youth up, which from
the beginning was spent among my own nation and at Jerusalem;
5 since they have known about me for a long time previously, if they are
willing  to  testify,  that  I  lived  as  a  Pharisee  according  to  the
strictest sect of our religion.
6 “And now I am standing trial for the hope of the promise made by God
to our fathers; (Acts 26:4-6 NAS)

This 1st century Jewish context sheds light on Paul’s statement “All
[obedient] Israel” would be saved, even those who had died “enemies of



the Gospel” will find mercy. Repentance and redemption is implied:

26 and thus all Israel will be saved; just as it is written, “The
Deliverer will come from Zion, He will remove ungodliness from Jacob.”
27 “And this is My covenant with them, When I take away their sins.”
28 From the standpoint of the gospel they are enemies for your sake, but
from the standpoint of God’s choice they are beloved for the sake of the
fathers;
29 for the gifts and the calling of God are irrevocable.
30 For just as you once were disobedient to God, but now have been shown
mercy because of their disobedience,
31 so these also now have been disobedient, in order that because of the
mercy shown to you they also may now be shown mercy.
32 For God has shut up all in disobedience that He might show mercy to
all. (Rom. 11:26-32 NAS)

All who repent and believe, of course.

End
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Chapter 1: The Wild Heart
The mansion stood on a sprawling estate, but to the younger son, it felt
like a cage. Every day, he watched the horizon, longing for freedom
beyond the gates. The comfort of his father’s wealth wasn’t enough; he
yearned for excitement, for adventure.

One fateful evening, as the sun dipped low, painting the fields in hues
of  gold,  he  approached  his  father.  “Father,”  he  began,  his  voice
trembling with both audacity and desperation. “I can’t live like this
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anymore. Give me my inheritance now. I want to see the world.”

The father’s heart broke. But love does not chain; it sets free. With
tears  in  his  eyes,  he  handed  over  the  fortune,  knowing  that  money
couldn’t buy wisdom—it had to be learned the hard way.

Chapter 2: A Fortune Squandered
With pockets full of gold and a heart brimming with dreams, the young man
set off to a bustling city where the lights never dimmed and the music
never stopped. He bought fine clothes that draped over his shoulders like
royalty,  threw  lavish  parties  where  strangers  cheered  his  name,  and
drowned himself in pleasures that promised happiness but delivered only
fleeting thrills.

The crowds adored him when his purse was full, but they vanished like
smoke when the last coin clinked to the ground. He awoke one morning to
silence—no laughter, no friends. Only a cold, empty room and a heart
sinking with dread.

Chapter 3: The Crash
And then came the famine.

The markets emptied, jobs disappeared, and desperation clung to the air
like a fog. Hunger clawed at his stomach until pride was the only thing
left  to  give.  He  found  work  in  a  pigsty,  feeding  animals  he  once
considered beneath him.

Each day, he stared at the pods the pigs ate, wondering if anyone would
notice if he took just one bite. But no one offered him a thing. His
hands grew calloused, his clothes tattered, and his spirit crushed. At
night, he lay under the stars, haunted by memories of feasts at his
father’s table. “Even the servants at home live better than this,” he
whispered to the void. “What have I done?”

Chapter 4: The Long Road Home
With his last shred of dignity, he resolved to return. Not as a son—he
was unworthy of that—but as a servant, begging for scraps. He rehearsed
his apology over and over as he trudged the long road back, his feet
blistered and his heart heavy.

But as he approached the familiar gates, something unexpected happened.



Far in the distance, he saw a figure running toward him. It was his
father.

Before he could utter a word, his father’s arms were around him, holding
him so tightly it felt like the pieces of his broken heart were being
mended.  Tears  streamed  down  both  their  faces  as  the  father
whispered,  “Welcome  home,  my  son.”

Chapter 5: The Celebration
That evening, the house was alive with music and laughter. The finest
robe was draped over his shoulders, a ring placed on his hand, and
sandals on his feet. The fatted calf—the family’s prized treasure—was
prepared for a feast. The young man, once lost and starving, sat at the
head of the table, overwhelmed by the love he never thought he deserved.

But not everyone was rejoicing.

Chapter 6: The Other Son
Outside the house, the elder son stood in the shadows, seething. He had
stayed. He had worked. He had obeyed every rule. Yet, not once had he
been celebrated like this.

When his father came to him, he couldn’t hold back. “I’ve been loyal to
you my whole life, and you never gave me a feast. But this son of yours
wastes everything and comes crawling back—and you reward him?”

The  father  placed  a  hand  on  his  shoulder,  his  voice  steady  and
kind. “Son, you have always been with me, and everything I have is yours.
But your brother was lost and is found. Shouldn’t we celebrate that?”

Chapter 7: The Lesson
The younger son sat quietly in his room that night, staring at the ring
on his finger. He had been given a second chance. His father’s love was a
fire that melted his guilt, a force stronger than any mistake he’d made.
And  the  elder  son,  watching  from  the  doorway,  began  to  understand:
forgiveness doesn’t diminish love—it multiplies it.



The  Flames  of  Redeption  and  the
Rich Man
written by Alfred Persson | March 22, 2025

The Flames of Redemption

Prologue: The Gate

The sun dipped low over the city, casting long shadows across a palatial
estate. Behind its ornate iron gates, the Rich Man reclined at his dining
table, a feast before him: lamb roasted with honey, ripe figs dripping
with sweetness, and wine so pure it gleamed like liquid ruby. Servants
moved with practiced precision, refilling his goblet before it emptied,
their eyes lowered as they passed.

Beyond the gate lay a man of stark contrast. Lazarus, his body frail and
riddled with sores, lay slumped against the stone wall. His sunken eyes
gazed through the bars at the Rich Man’s table, not with envy, but with a
quiet longing for just a crumb of bread to ease his hunger. Dogs circled
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him, licking his wounds with what seemed like more compassion than any
human had shown.

The Rich Man glanced out the window, catching sight of Lazarus for a
brief moment. He turned away, annoyed, and gestured for more wine.

Chapter 1: The Great Divide

When the Rich Man awoke, he was disoriented. The luxury of his home was
gone, replaced by a suffocating darkness. The air was thick and heavy,
and a heat he had never known surrounded him. He stumbled forward, only
to be stopped by the sight of a roaring flame.

A voice cut through the void. “You are in Hades, the place of the dead.”

The Rich Man turned, his heart pounding. Across a great chasm, he saw a
sight that filled him with both wonder and despair. Lazarus sat in peace,
cradled in the arms of Abraham. His face, once marked by suffering, now
radiated joy and contentment.

“Father Abraham!” the Rich Man cried, his voice breaking. “Have mercy on
me! Send Lazarus to dip his finger in water and cool my tongue, for I am
tormented in this flame.”

Abraham’s gaze was kind but firm. “Son, remember that in your lifetime
you received good things, and Lazarus received evil things. Now he is
comforted, and you are tormented. Besides, between us and you, a great
gulf is fixed. Those who wish to cross cannot, nor can anyone pass from
your side to ours.”

The Rich Man’s knees buckled as despair clawed at him. But even in his
torment, a thought pierced through the anguish: his family. “Then I beg
you, Father Abraham, send Lazarus to my father’s house! I have five
brothers. Let him warn them so they will not come to this place of
torment.”

Abraham’s expression softened. “They have Moses and the prophets. Let
them hear them.”

“No, Father Abraham!” the Rich Man pleaded. “But if someone goes to them
from the dead, they will repent.”

Abraham’s voice was steady. “If they do not listen to Moses and the
prophets, neither will they be persuaded though one rise from the dead.”

Chapter 2: The Flames of Truth

The Rich Man collapsed into silence. The flame surrounding him seemed to
burn deeper, not on his skin but within his very soul. Memories rose
unbidden: his lavish feasts, his dismissal of Lazarus at the gate, his
cold indifference to those in need. The truth scorched him, stripping
away every excuse and defense.



He wept bitterly, crying out into the void, “What have I done? How could
I have been so blind?”

The flame, though agonizing, was not without purpose. It revealed the
chains of pride, greed, and selfishness that had bound him in life. As
the fire burned, he felt those chains begin to weaken.

Chapter 3: A Voice in the Darkness

In the depths of his torment, the Rich Man heard a voice. It was faint at
first, like a whisper carried on the wind. “Repent and believe the good
news.”

He lifted his head, his tears mingling with the ash around him. “Who
speaks?” he called out.

The voice grew stronger, filled with authority and compassion. “I am the
one who was dead and now lives. I hold the keys of death and Hades.”

The Rich Man trembled. “Lord, is there hope for me, even here?”

The voice replied, “The flames are not to destroy you but to refine you.
Turn to Me, and you will live.”

Chapter 4: The Awakening

Days—or perhaps years—passed, time flows strangely in hades. Slowly,
something began to change in the Rich Man. The pride that had once
defined him was replaced by humility. The greed that had driven him gave
way to compassion. His thoughts turned not to his own suffering but to
the lives he had harmed and the brothers he had failed to warn.

“Lord,” he prayed, his voice steady despite the flames. “I believe.
Forgive me.”

In that moment, the flame that had tormented him seemed to shift. It no
longer burned with the searing heat of judgment but with a warmth that
soothed and purified. The chains that had bound his soul fell away
completely, and he felt a peace he had never known.

Chapter 5: The Day of Reckoning

The Rich Man stood among countless others as a great light filled the
void. A voice, mighty and thunderous, proclaimed, “Death and Hades, give
up your dead!”

He rose, his soul trembling as he was brought before the throne. Books
were opened, and he saw his life laid bare. But then another book was
opened: the Book of Life.

The voice spoke again. “His name is written.”

Tears streamed down the Rich Man’s face as he fell to his knees. He
looked up and saw the one who had spoken to him in the flames: Jesus, the



Lamb of God. “Thank you,” he whispered.

Epilogue: The Lesson of the Flame

The Rich Man’s story became a beacon, a testimony to the mercy and
justice of God. The flames of Hades were not his end but his beginning, a
place where truth was revealed, and redemption was made possible. His
journey reminded all who heard it that no soul is beyond the reach of
grace and that even in the darkest places, the light of God’s love can
shine.

And so, his story was told, a story of warning, repentance, and hope—a
story of redemption through the flames.

 



Commentary on the Fifth Trumpet
written by Alfred Persson | March 22, 2025

Revelation 9:1-12 – Fifth Trumpet Commentary

Verse 1: “Then the fifth angel sounded: And I saw a star fallen from
heaven to the earth. To him was given the key to the bottomless (Abyss)
pit.

The “star” represents an angel, not a celestial body. This angel
had already “fallen” (Greek: pipto) before the trumpet was sounded,
signifying  readiness  for  this  task.  He  was  waiting  for  God’s
restraint on spiritism to end (2 Thess. 2:6-7).
This angel is distinct from Satan or the demons; it later uses the
key to imprison Satan in Revelation 20:1-2.
The  key  to  the  “pit  of  the  abyss”  (Abyss)  represents  divine
authority to release the worst of the worst demons in the “pit of
the abyss.”
The Abyss is the prison of evil spirits, the “pit of the abyss” is
reserved for the worst of the Demons. When corporeal demons died in
the Flood their spirits were imprisoned in “the pit of the abyss”
as punishment for the evil they caused after the fall of Adam.

 

Verse 2: “And he opened the bottomless pit, and smoke arose out of the
pit like the smoke of a great furnace. So the sun and the air were
darkened because of the smoke of the pit.”

The opening of the Abyss unleashes spiritual forces previously
restrained by God’s decree (cf. 2 Thess. 2:6-7).
The imagery of smoke darkening the sun and air signifies the evil
God was permitting be released earth.
This act is an aspect of God’s restraint on evil being “taken out
of the way” fulfilling the prophecy in 2 Thessalonians 2:7-10.
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Verse 3: “Then out of the smoke locusts came upon the earth. And to them
was given power, as the scorpions of the earth have power.”

The  locusts  are  satanic  creations  or  fallen  angel  technology  
symbolized by their coming out of the smoke of the pit. These are
possessed  by  the  demon  spirits  to  enable  them  to  affect  the
material world and torment humanity.
Their  power  is  like  scorpions,  capability  to  inflict  painful,
debilitating torment.

Verse 4: “They were commanded not to harm the grass of the earth, or any
green thing, or any tree, but only those men who do not have the seal of
God on their foreheads.”

Unlike natural locusts, these demonic entities are restricted to
harming  only  humans  without  God’s  protective  seal,  emphasizing
divine control over judgment.
Grass,  any  green  thing  or  tree  represent  those  potentially
receiving God’s seal.
The seal marks true believers in Christ, distinguishing them from
apostates and unrepentant individuals.

Verse 5: “And they were not given authority to kill them, but to torment
them for five months. Their torment was like the torment of a scorpion
when it strikes a man.”

The  five-month  period  symbolizes  completeness.  It  matches  the
average locust life-span to imply they torment unceasingly until
the appointed end.
As these are spiritually dead in contrast to the spiritually alive,
they must be followers of the false Christ “man of sin” (2 Thess.
2:3). The punishment is from Satan meted out by his demon locusts.
These “tares” or “children of the devil” are resisting the Son of
Destruction, still feigning allegiance to Christ. Satan doesn’t
have much time, the torment facilitates their conversion.
The  completeness  signifies  the  efficacy  of  the  torment,  100%
success as it forced the apostates to reveal their true allegiance
to Satan.

Verse 6: “In those days men will seek death and will not find it; they
will desire to die, and death will flee from them.”

Their  desire  to  die  is  repeated  twice  to  emphasize  their
hopelessness.  They  know  they  are  damned,  making  it  worse  by
worshipping  the  Son  of  Destruction  has  driven  them  into  total
despair.

Verse 7: “The shape of the locusts was like horses prepared for battle.
On their heads were crowns of something like gold, and their faces were
like the faces of men.”

Their  appearance  as  “horses  prepared  for  battle”  signifies



readiness for war.
Crowns of gold symbolize their authority as  Satanic principalities
and powers (Ephesians 6:12).
Human-like faces indicate they are fallen angels.

Verse 8: “They had hair like women’s hair, and their teeth were like
lions’ teeth.”

They had  “hair like women’s hair” to identify them as the fallen
angels who cohabitated with humans in Genesis 6:1-4. Their sin is
on their head for all to see.
Their “lions’ teeth” symbolize their ferocity and capacity for
destruction.

Verse 9: “And they had breastplates like breastplates of iron, and the
sound of their wings was like the sound of chariots with many horses
running into battle.”

The  iron  breastplates  signify  their  invulnerability  to  human
resistance.
The noise of their wings echoes military machinery, suggesting they
are Satanic  technology, “biomechanic” for the spirits of demons to
possess and control.

Verse 10: “They had tails like scorpions, and there were stings in their
tails. Their power was to hurt men five months.”

The  scorpion-like  tails  emphasize  the  physical  torment  they
inflict, again limited to five months.
This symbolizes a specific, period of suffering needed to complete
its work on the apostates.

Verse 11: “And they had as king over them the angel of the bottomless
pit, whose name in Hebrew is Abaddon, but in Greek he has the name
Apollyon.”

The king of these demonic locusts is Abaddon/Apollyon, meaning
“Destroyer.” These signify the Devil, the angel of the abyss is a
messenger whose siren call leads to imprisonment in the Abyss. Heed
this angel and eternal destruction results.
This  reinforces  the  locusts’  identity  as  demonic  agents  under
Satan’s dominion.

Verse 12: “One woe is past. Behold, still two more woes are coming after
these things.”

The “three woes of spiritism” (Rev. 8:13). First woe Rev. 9:1-12;
Second  Woe  is  Rev.  9:13-21  (Rev.  10:1-11:13  a  literary  and
theological  parenthesis,  therefore  9:14  begins  Rev.  9:21).  The
Third Woe is (Rev. 12:9-12).



The  Judgment  of  the  Sheep  and
Goats At Christ’s Return
written by Alfred Persson | March 22, 2025

31 “When the Son of Man comes in His glory, and all the holy angels with
Him, then He will sit on the throne of His glory. 32 “All the nations
(1484 ἔθνος ethnos) will be gathered before Him, and He will separate
them one from another, as a shepherd divides his sheep from the goats.
33 “And He will set the sheep on His right hand, but the goats on the
left. (Matt. 25:31-33 NKJ)

The interpretation “My brethren” refers to the raptured Church, while the
sheep and goats represent two different groups of professing Christians
(converted and unconverted), rests on a detailed exegesis of Matthew
25:31–46.  Below  is  a  premise-by-premise  analysis  to  support  this
interpretation:

Premise 1: The Timing of the Judgment

Textual Support: Matthew 25:31 situates the judgment at the return
of  Christ  in  glory  with  His  angels.  This  is  consistent  with
eschatological passages describing Christ’s return (e.g., Matthew
24:29-31; 1 Thessalonians 4:16-17; Revelation 19:11-16).
Implication: The timing aligns with the rapture of the Church and
subsequent judgment of those who remain, particularly those exposed
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to the Gospel.

Premise 2: The Definition of “Ethnos” (Nations)

Textual Support: The Greek term “ethnos” (1484, ἔθνος) has a range
of  meanings,  including  “nations”  in  a  geopolitical  sense,  or
“Gentiles,” and even “Christian groups” in context-specific uses
(e.g., Galatians 2:12; Matthew 28:19).
Interpretation: In Matthew 25, the context suggests “all nations”
refers specifically to groups accountable for their response to the
Gospel.  This  includes  professing  Christians,  as  the  parables
preceding this passage (e.g., Ten Virgins and Talents) focus on
those who were aware of Christ’s coming but failed to prepare.

Premise 3: “My Brethren” Are the Raptured Church

Textual Support: Matthew 25:40 identifies the “brethren” of Christ
as those closely identified with Him. This is supported by Romans
8:29,  where  believers  are  called  “brethren”  of  Christ,  and  1
Corinthians  6:2-4  where  it  is  stated  “saints  will  judge  the
world”.  Revelation 20:4–6 confirms saints rule with Christ as
kings and priests.
“These My brethren” in Matthew 25:40 implies they are seated with
Him as He spoke.
Implication: These “brethren” are believers already glorified and
reigning with Christ, not those undergoing judgment.

Premise 4: The Sheep Represent Churchgoers Converted After the Rapture

Textual  Support:  The  sheep  are  praised  for  their  works  of
compassion  towards  Christ’s  brethren  (Matthew  25:34-36).  Their
behavior implies faith expressed through action (James 2:14-26).
The timing of this judgment implies these had helped the persecuted
church during their tribulation against Antichrist.
The sheep address Christ as Lord (Matthew 25:37)
Interpretation: These sheep likely represent those who proved they
“received Christ” vicariously when they aided the saints during the
Tribulation period, distinguished by their acts of kindness towards
Christ’s “brethren” (the raptured and persecuted believers).

Premise 5: The Goats Are Unconverted Professing Christians

Textual Support: The goats also address Jesus as “Lord” (Matthew
25:44), indicating familiarity with Him but failing to demonstrate
the  vicariously  “received  Him”  by  obeying  His  teachings.  This
echoes Christ’s warning in Matthew 7:21–23 that not all who call
Him “Lord” will enter the Kingdom and Luke 6:46-49 where those who
do not obey Christ’s teachings suffer.
Interpretation: The goats symbolize unconverted individuals within
the  visible  Church—those  who  outwardly  profess  faith  but  lack
genuine transformation.
The  parable  of  the  Darnel  and  Wheat  in  Matthew  13:24-30  has



significant parallels with this context, where a separation of
similar appearing grain results in the Darnel being burned.

Premise 6: Judgment Is Based on Response to the Gospel

Textual Support: The distinction between sheep and goats centers on
their treatment of “Christ’s brethren” (Matthew 25:40, 45). This
reflects their response to the message of the Gospel as proclaimed
by  the  raptured  Church  and  persecuted  believers  during  the
Tribulation.
Implication: This judgment does not include non-Christians or those
ignorant of the Gospel but is specific to those exposed to its
truths. The apostle Peter said “judgment must begin first at the
house of God” (1 Peter 4:17).

Premise 7: Exclusion of General Non-Christians

Textual Support: Matthew 25:31–46 lacks references to a general
resurrection or final judgment of all humanity, which is detailed
elsewhere (Revelation 20:11-15). The judgment here is distinct,
involving only those aware of Christ and His message.
Implication:  The  judgment  focuses  on  those  accountable  for
rejecting or accepting the Gospel.

Premise 8: The Outcome Reflects Preparedness

Textual Support: Parables leading up to this judgment (e.g., Ten
Virgins  and  Talents)  emphasize  preparedness  and  stewardship  in
anticipation of Christ’s return.
Implication:  The  sheep  (converted  believers)  are  commended  for
their  readiness  and  service,  while  the  goats  (unconverted
professing  Christians)  are  condemned  for  neglecting  their
responsibilities.

Conclusion

The Raptured Church: “My brethren” refers to the raptured believers
reigning  with  Christ,  exempt  from  judgment  (John  5:24;  1
Thessalonians  4:17).
The Sheep: Represent those failed to convert to Christ before the
rapture  but  would  if  given  the  chance.  They  had  vicariously
“received Christ” by loving His brethren during the Tribulation,
evidenced  by  their  faithful  response  to  the  Gospel  and  their
service to Christ’s brethren.
The Goats: Represent false converts within the visible Church,
exposed  as  lacking  true  faith  by  their  neglect  of  Christ’s
brethren.

This interpretation aligns with the broader eschatological narrative,
emphasizing accountability for those exposed to the Gospel. It highlights
the  centrality  of  faith  expressed  through  action  and  distinguishes
between nominal and genuine followers of Christ.



 



The Secret That Aliens Don’t Want
You to Know About the Bible!
written by Alfred Persson | March 22, 2025

Aristotle’s premise that “all intelligent life acts to obtain some ‘good’
for itself” supports the conclusion that extraterrestrials could not have
influenced the teachings of Scripture. The Bible offers no benefit or
“good”  to  extraterrestrials,  nor  does  it  serve  their  interests.
Furthermore,  Scripture  not  only  dismisses  their  existence  but  also
provides no advantage or relevance to them through its doctrines.

No Benefit

Monotheism: Scripture centers on the worship of one God, leaving no1.
room for extraterrestrials to gain recognition or allegiance.
Creation by Divine Fiat: The creation narrative attributes all2.
existence to God’s spoken word, providing no role or credit to
extraterrestrials.
Personal  Relationship  with  God:  The  Bible  emphasizes  a  human-3.
centered  relationship  with  God,  irrelevant  to  extraterrestrial
beings.
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The Law of Moses Prefiguring Christ’s Sacrifice: The redemptive4.
plan focuses exclusively on humanity, offering no spiritual or
practical benefit to alien beings.
Exclusivity of Earth as Sole Inhabited Planet: Earth’s unique role5.
as  God’s  intended  home  for  life  excludes  extraterrestrial
civilizations.
Uniqueness of Humans Made in the Image of God: Humanity is uniquely6.
described  as  bearing  God’s  image,  leaving  no  shared  status  or
benefit for aliens.
Scripture’s Ethical Teachings: Moral principles such as humility,7.
love,  and  repentance  are  designed  for  human  relationships  and
worship, offering nothing to extraterrestrials.

Dismisses Them

Neither Angels nor Demons Are Portrayed as Extraterrestrial Life1.
Forms:  The  Bible  consistently  describes  angels  and  demons  as
spiritual entities, unrelated to alien life.
Extraterrestrials Not Mentioned in End of the World Prophecies: The2.
eschatological  focus  of  the  Bible  excludes  any  reference  to
extraterrestrial actors.
Extraterrestrials Not Found in the “New Heavens and New Earth”: The3.
eternal renewal of creation is centered on redeemed humanity, with
no inclusion of alien life.
Exclusivity of Earth: Passages affirm Earth as the central focus of4.
God’s  creative  and  redemptive  work,  implicitly  denying
extraterrestrial  habitation  elsewhere.

No Advantage

Historical  and  Archaeological  Accuracy:  The  Bible’s  detailed1.
historical  accounts  pertain  exclusively  to  human  civilizations,
providing no advantage or relevance to extraterrestrial beings.
Impossibility  of  Aliens  Predicting  Jesus  Christ’s  Life:  The2.
fulfillment of centuries-old prophecies concerning Jesus’ birth,
life, death, and resurrection is impossible for extraterrestrial
beings to achieve.
Focus on Free Will and Moral Responsibility: The emphasis on human3.
moral  accountability  holds  no  relevance  or  advantage  for
extraterrestrials.
Absence  of  Alien  Recognition:  If  extraterrestrials  influenced4.
Scripture,  they  left  no  trace  or  acknowledgment  of  their
involvement, thus gaining nothing from their supposed contribution.

This grouping clearly organizes the reasons why extraterrestrials could
neither benefit from, be included in, nor derive any advantage from the
teachings or doctrines of Scripture.



End Time Events in Matthew 24 in
chronological order
written by Alfred Persson | March 22, 2025

Destruction of the Temple in 70 CE1.

Premise:

Jesus prophesied the destruction of the Jerusalem Temple: “There shall
not be left here one stone upon another, that shall not be thrown down”
(Matthew 24:2, Mark 13:2, Luke 21:6).

Fulfillment:

Historical Evidence:
In 70 CE, Roman forces led by Titus destroyed the Temple
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during the siege of Jerusalem. Josephus documents the fire
and the subsequent dismantling of the stones (The Jewish War,
Book 6, Chapter 4).

Scriptural Connection:
Jesus’ prophecy specifically warned His disciples of this
destruction, urging them to flee when they saw Jerusalem
surrounded by armies (Luke 21:20).

Key Historical Detail: The literal fulfillment of “not one stone upon
another” was due to the intense dismantling of the Temple ruins by the
Romans.  This  devastation  fulfilled  Jesus’  prediction  in  all  three
Synoptic Gospels.

Signs Preceding the Temple’s Destruction2.

Premise:

The disciples asked for the signs of the Temple’s destruction, Jesus’
coming, and the end of the age (Matthew 24:3, Mark 13:4, Luke 21:7).

Fulfillment:

False Messiahs and Prophets:
Jesus warned of false messiahs (Matthew 24:5, Mark 13:6, Luke
21:8).  Historical  figures  such  as  Theudas  (Josephus,
Antiquities 20.97), the Egyptian prophet (Acts 21:38), and
Simon bar Giora during the Jewish Revolt (The Jewish War,
Book 4) exemplify these fulfillments.

Wars and Rumors of Wars:
The Roman Empire faced continuous conflicts, including the
Jewish-Roman Wars (66–73 CE) and civil unrest during the Year
of  the  Four  Emperors  (69  CE).  These  align  with  Jesus’
prediction of widespread turmoil (Matthew 24:6, Mark 13:7,
Luke 21:9).

Famines, Pestilences, and Earthquakes3.

Premise:

Jesus  predicted,  “There  shall  be  famines,  and  pestilences,  and
earthquakes  in  diverse  places”  (Matthew  24:7,  Luke  21:11).

Fulfillment:

Famines:
The famine in Judea during Emperor Claudius’ reign (c. 46 CE)
is recorded in Acts 11:28 and by Josephus.

Earthquakes:
The earthquake in Asia Minor (60 CE) devastated Laodicea, and
the quake in Jerusalem during the Jewish War is noted by
Josephus.

Pestilences:
Roman cities, including Jerusalem, experienced outbreaks of



disease due to overcrowding and siege conditions (Josephus,
The Jewish War, Book 5).

 

Abomination of Desolation4.

Premise:

“When you see the abomination of desolation… standing in the holy place”
(Matthew 24:15, Mark 13:14, Luke 21:20), it is a sign to flee.

Fulfillment:

Zealot Desecration of the Temple (66–68 CE):
Josephus details how the Zealots turned the Temple into a
fortress, committed atrocities within its sacred precincts,
and appointed unqualified high priests (The Jewish War, Book
4).

Roman Siege (70 CE):
Roman standards (idolatrous symbols) were brought into the
Temple precincts, fulfilling the prophetic warning for those
to flee.

Key Insight:
Luke’s  phrasing  (“when  you  see  Jerusalem  surrounded  by  armies”)

identifies the historical 1st century abomination as Zealot armies and
what the abominations they did in the Temple. The Roman siege didn’t give
anyone time to flee Jerusalem.

 

 

Persecution of Disciples5.

Premise:

“They shall deliver you up to councils… and you shall be hated of all
nations for my name’s sake” (Matthew 24:9, Mark 13:9).

Fulfillment:

Jewish Authorities: Peter and John stood before the Sanhedrin (Acts
4:1-21); Stephen was martyred (Acts 7).

Roman Authorities: Paul testified before Felix, Festus, and
Agrippa (Acts 24-26), ), fulfilling the prophecy of appearing
before governors and kings.
Nero’s Persecution (64 CE): The Great Fire of Rome led to
widespread Christian persecution under Nero, including the
executions of Peter and Paul (Tacitus, Annals 15.44).

Terrors and Great Signs from Heaven6.



Premise:

“There shall be terrors and great signs from heaven” (Luke 21:11).

Fulfillment:

Celestial Phenomena:
Josephus records a sword-shaped comet and a bright light in
the Temple before its destruction (The Jewish War, Book 6,
Chapter 5).

Eclipses:
A solar eclipse in 59 CE, visible in Judea, would have been
interpreted by them as an ominous sign.

Global Evangelization and Apostasy7.

Premise:

“This gospel of the kingdom shall be preached in all the world” (Matthew
24:14).

Fulfillment:

First-Century Evangelization:
By the end of the 1st century, the gospel had spread across
the Roman Empire, reaching as far as Spain and India (Romans
15:24, Colossians 1:23).

Apostasy and Betrayal:
Early Church writings describe divisions and betrayals within
the Christian community, foreshadowing the greater apostasy
predicted for the end times.

The Final Seven Years8.

Premise:

Satan and his angels will appear on earth disguised as “Elohim,” claiming
to bring peace while leading a rebellion against God.

Fulfillment:

Apostasy  Through  Deception:  The  “man  of  sin”  will  sit  in  the
Temple, claiming divinity (2 Thessalonians 2:3-4). This involves
the acceptance of Ancient Alien Theory and the removal of true
worship (Daniel 9:27).
Moses  and  Elijah  Return:  These  two  witnesses  will  preach  in
Jerusalem and anoint the 144,000 Jewish evangelists (Revelation
11:3-12).

Mid-Week Abomination9.

Premise:

At the midpoint of the seven years, the Antichrist reveals himself and
sets up his image (Daniel 12:11).



Fulfillment:

Worship of the Image: Apostates will abandon Christianity, perform
signs by satanic power, and deny Father and Son (1 John 2:18-22).
Tribulation: The faithful Church will face intense persecution,
with many refusing the mark of the Beast (Revelation 13:7-10).

The Sign of Christ’s Return10.

Premise:

“Immediately after the tribulation… the powers of the heavens shall be
shaken” (Matthew 24:29-30).

Fulfillment:

Cosmic Disturbances: UFO-like phenomena will fall from the sky, and
the sign of Christ will appear as a visible opening (Revelation
6:13). It will flash like lightning causing the earth to mourn
The  Rapture:  The  Church  will  be  gathered,  with  voice  of  an
Archangel and sounding of the Trumpet, the dead in Christ rising
first (1 Thessalonians 4:16-18, Revelation 14:14-16).
Christ sends His angels to gather the Elect who repented and now
believe from anywhere they are scattered on the earth  (Daniel
12:1-2;  Matthew  24:29-31;  Mark  13:24-27;  Luke  21:25-28;  Romans
11:26-29).

 

Bowls of Wrath and Armageddon11.

Premise:

God pours out His wrath on the followers of the Beast (Revelation 16).

Fulfillment:

Judgment on the Beast’s Kingdom: Demonically inspired armies gather
at Armageddon to fight Christ (Revelation 16:13-16).
Christ’s Victory: Christ and His armies will destroy the Beast and
his followers, casting the Beast and False Prophet into Gehenna
(Revelation 19:11-21).

Conclusion

The destruction of the Temple in 70 CE foreshadows future eschatological
events, showing a pattern of apostasy, persecution, and divine judgment.
As  humanity  increasingly  embraces  Ancient  Alien  Theory  and  other
delusions,  Satan’s  ultimate  deception  will  pave  the  way  for  the
Antichrist.  Christ’s  return  will  bring  salvation  for  His  Church  and
judgment upon His enemies, fulfilling both prophecy and divine justice.

This  dual-fulfillment  demonstrates  the  enduring  relevance  of  Jesus’
teachings and the keep on watch for we know not the hour our LORD will



come.

For more detail:

https://endtimenews.net/end-times-timeline/

 

https://endtimenews.net/end-times-timeline/
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Britain and America in Prophecy: A Scriptural Analysis

Introduction

The passage in Revelation 13:11 introduces a beast rising from the earth
with “two horns like a lamb but speaking like a dragon.” This symbolic
imagery,  when  read  alongside  the  interpretive  framework  provided  by
Daniel 8:3-20, raises compelling possibilities for identifying modern
dual-world  powers,  particularly  Britain  and  the  United  States,  in
prophetic literature. By examining key scriptural passages, historical
developments,  and  theological  arguments,  this  analysis  explores  the
plausibility of associating Britain and America with the “two-horned
beast” in Revelation.

The Two-Horned Beast of Revelation 13:111.

Textual Observation

“Then I saw another beast coming up out of the earth, and he had
two horns like a lamb and spoke like a dragon.” (Revelation 13:11,
NKJV)

The description presents this beast as:

Rising from the earth, suggesting a natural, established origin.1.
Possessing two horns, akin to a lamb or ram.2.
Speaking like a dragon, implying deceptive, satanic authority (cf.3.
Revelation 12:9).

Linguistic Insights

The Greek term for lamb, ἀρνίον (arnion), is often rendered “lamb” in the
New  Testament.  However,  as  the  Louw-Nida  Lexicon  and  idiomatic
translations  suggest,  the  term  can  denote  any  sheep-like  animal,
including a ram. This nuance links the imagery in Revelation 13:11 to
Daniel 8:3’s “ram with two horns,” encouraging a comparison of the two
passages.

The Two-Horned Ram in Daniel 82.

Textual Reference

https://endtimenews.net/britain-and-america-in-prophecy-a-scriptural-analysis/
https://endtimenews.net/britain-and-america-in-prophecy-a-scriptural-analysis/


“Then I lifted my eyes and saw, and there, standing beside the
river, was a ram which had two horns, and the two horns were high;
but one was higher than the other, and the higher one came up
last.” (Daniel 8:3, NKJV)

Interpretation

The angel Gabriel provides the interpretation:

“The ram which you saw, having the two horns—they are the kings of
Media and Persia.” (Daniel 8:20, NKJV)

This ram symbolizes a dual-world power, the Medo-Persian empire, with one
kingdom (Persia) surpassing the other in strength and prominence over
time.

Key Parallels

Duality  of  Power:  Two  horns  signify  the  alliance  between  two1.
distinct nations or entities.
Asymmetry in Strength: One power becomes more dominant, as Persia2.
did  over  Media.  This  parallels  the  U.S.  surpassing  Britain  in
global influence after World War II.

Britain and America as the Two-Horned Beast3.

Historical Context

The Anglo-American Alliance:1.
Britain and the United States share a “special relationship”
built  on  common  language,  culture,  and  values.  This
relationship  became  prominent  after  the  decline  of  the
British Empire, which ceded global leadership to the U.S.

Restoration of Israel:2.
Both nations were instrumental in the establishment of modern
Israel (1948), fulfilling significant prophetic expectations
(cf. Isaiah 66:8; Ezekiel 36:24).

Global Influence:3.
Together,  these  nations  have  shaped  world  events  through
their military, economic, and cultural dominance, fitting the
description of a global “beast” (Revelation 13:12).

Two Horns and Prophetic Symbolism4.

Dual Leadership:1.
Like the Medo-Persian alliance, Britain and America form a
dual power bloc with distinct identities but shared goals.
The two horns signify cooperative governance in the global
arena.

Horns as Power:2.
Horns consistently represent power and authority in biblical
imagery  (cf.  Psalm  18:2;  Daniel  7:7).  Britain’s  colonial
legacy  and  America’s  superpower  status  exemplify  this



symbolism.

Speaking Like a Dragon5.

The  phrase  “spoke  like  a  dragon”  in  Revelation  13:11  indicates  the
exercise of satanic or deceptive power:

“The  great  dragon…  that  serpent  of  old,  called  the  Devil  and
Satan.” (Revelation 12:9, NKJV)

Modern Application

Christian Heritage and Apostasy:1.
Both nations were founded on Christian principles but have
increasingly adopted secular and materialistic values.
Their global influence is often exerted through military and
economic  coercion,  aligning  with  the  dragon’s
characteristics.

Technological Domination:2.
Advances  in  technology  and  surveillance  mirror  Revelation
13:16-17’s  prophecy  of  a  controlled  economic  system.  The
Anglo-American  alliance  could  lead  in  implementing  such
systems.

The False Prophet6.

The “two-horned beast” later becomes synonymous with the False Prophet:

“Then I saw three unclean spirits like frogs coming out of the
mouth of the dragon, out of the mouth of the beast, and out of the
mouth of the false prophet.” (Revelation 16:13, NKJV)

Role of the False Prophet

Spiritual Deception:1.
The False Prophet promotes allegiance to the first beast
(Revelation 13:12), paralleling how modern secular ideologies
spread through Anglo-American influence.

End-Time Role:2.
The False Prophet plays a central role in uniting nations
under the Antichrist’s rule (Revelation 19:20).

Conclusion: Britain and America in Prophecy7.

Drawing from the interpretive keys in Daniel and Revelation:

The “two-horned beast” symbolizes a dual-world power, comparable to1.
the Medo-Persian empire.
Britain  and  America,  as  leading  global  powers  with  a  shared2.
heritage, align with this prophetic symbolism.
Their  increasing  secularism  and  global  dominance  reflect  the3.
beast’s “dragon-like” nature.
As the prophetic timeline advances, this alliance may pave the way4.
for  the  rise  of  the  Antichrist  and  the  implementation  of  a



centralized,  oppressive  global  system.

 


